
Happy New Year to all of our school community. I hope that you enjoyed a restful 

break and the new year has started well.  

Despite the pouring rain, I was brightened up by the number of smiling faces that 

came through the gate on Wednesday. Many children told me how happy they were 

to be back in school. School should be enjoyable and learning new things is good for 

all of us, whatever our age. It has been lovely to see children reconnecting with 

friends and enjoying time in class with their adults.  

Attendance  

School starts at 8.45am. Although the register doesn’t close until 9 o’clock, learning starts at 8.45am. The start of 

the day is often the time when children practise key skills for their year group or go over areas that they might have 

misunderstood from the previous day. If children arrive at 9am or later, they could miss an hour of learning a week.  

1 hour each week = 1 day each term. 

During the learning review meetings, teachers will talk to you about attendance. Anything above 95% is good 

attendance. Many of our children are below this number. As with lateness, if children aren’t in school, they can’t 

learn. I know how much our community values education and can see how much of a difference it can make. 

Everyone gets ill sometimes and that cannot be helped. Please think carefully about whether to keep children at 

home. Lost learning time can make a big difference to academic achievement.  

Homework club  

Homework club starts in week three on Thursday 18th January. Adults must come with children. It is a chance for 

children to spend focused time on their homework. Also, it can be a good chance for adults to see how they can 

help their children at home. The club will run for Year 1 and 2 in BFG class and Year 3 – 6 in Owl class with Mr Cook.  

I hope that as we start 2024, we can continue to build on the work that we have done in 2023. Everyone at Hannah 

More wants the best for the children and the community. If we continue to work together, we can achieve this. 

Have a good weekend.  

Mr Hawkins 
















